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Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 45 Years of Service 

     Visit our Website: 
  www.delraybeachkiwanis-  
           sunrise.org 

 

   Our 

program on 

January 16th 

was to 

Roast/Toast 

member Jeff 

Goldman, 

who is 

retiring as 

Delray’s 

Police Chief 

in May, 2019. As a member for over 9 

years, Jeff always promoted our club 

and Kiwanis in general. Speaking 

about Jeff was member Gene Sapino 

and former city commissioner Mitch 

Katz. It was a fun meeting and Jeff 

was classy as ever. Thanks to Ezra 

Krieg for being the MC and to all the 

guests in attendance. More pictures of 

the event are on page 10. 

Responsible Angling Magnified 
  Our program on 

January 9th was 

presented by Nicholas 

Metropulos, the 

executive director of 

Fishing for Families in Need. 

The program was started in the Fall of 

2008 with six children from the 

Florence Fuller Child Developmental 

Center in Boca Raton, FL. Since then, 

the program has taught 

thousands of children to 

be ethical anglers and 

good stewards of the sea 

through hands on classes 

with the help of hundreds 

of volunteers in the United 

States and the Caribbean. 

In addition, the organization has 

provided thousands of meals of fresh 

fish to a local soup kitchen through 

the fishing tournament donation 

program. 

    The educational programs range 

from 2-8 weeks long during the 

school year and summer with children 

ages 5-18 years old in multiple 

locations. Core topics taught include: 

invasive species, overfishing, ocean 

pollution, marine conservation, 

coastal habitats, and basic fishing 

knots, how to cast a fishing rod 

properly, and about what to 

carry in their tackle box. 

   They also continue to 

partner with local fishing 

tournaments and private 

individuals to provide local 

soup kitchens with any 

excess fish caught. The 

organization has been the recipient of 

multiple national and local awards.  

   For more information go to 

www.f4fn.org. 

Jeff Who? 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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    Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                  Upcoming  Birthdays:           

                         February 2 -  Carole Bassford 
            February 20 - Lisa Lee 

                               February 28 - Jack Foley  

                           Wedding Anniversaries: 
                 February 27 - Steve Rubin & Patti Bloom 
                       February 28 - Bill & Camilla Szymanski 

                         Membership Anniversaries: 
                   February 5  -  Doug Martin, 27 years 
                         February 14 - David Freeburn 
                         February 22 - Ben Bassford, 22 years 
                                                Bill Szymanski, 22 years 
                         February 25 - Ernie Galinis, 39 years!! 
                                                Dale Morrison, 32 years!! 
                                              
January 3rd Meeting “Finnegan’s”:  Bob Barcinski’s daughter got 
engaged. Steve Rubin extends his congratulations. Carlene Laseter 
said Happy New Year everyone, and guess what? Kentucky is still 
winning. Ben & Carol Bassford extends Happy New Year and thanks 
to Bob Barcinski for hosting the Holiday Party. Dale Morrison 
concurred. Ezra Krieg said Happy New year and is very happy a 
project was approved for the homeless after a year. Peggy Kelleher 
is back from Mexico and “Go Gators!”  Tom Thayer visited us tonight 
and announced they are looking for a new LT Governor. Scott 
Youngberg congratulated Peggy for her election as the new LTG. 
Right? 

January 9th Meeting:  Jay Alperin returned from his trip to Hawaii 
decked out in a Hawaiian shirt and necklace. He put in $10 for that 
and his birthday. He also told a story of zip-lining in Hawaii that Diane 
was NOT happy about. Everybody wished Jay a happy birthday. 
Peggy Kelleher was also happy that the Gators finished tied for 7th 
in the final college poll. Reeve Bright donated quarters as he had 
used all his  bills. Finally, Scott Youngberg proudly announced that 
his son Gregory is being promoted to Lt. Colonel and is currently 
serving as the Executive Officer of his unit at Camp Pendleton in San 
Diego. 

January 16th Meeting:  This was the Roast/Toast meeting for 
retiring Delray Police Chief and Kiwanis member Jeff Goldman. 
Everyone put in for Jeff including the numerous guests attending. 
Carlene Laseter added a buck for her birthday and again for 
Kentucky. Ezra Krieg was happy his son left for school and Larry 
Schroeder put in for his wife’s birthday. Jay Alperin relayed the 
most common question a police officer gets....”Where’s the Beach?”. 
And Doug Martin ADIP. 

January 23rd Meeting:  Jay Alperin put in $2 for Reeve Bright 
back with the Putt-Putt Trophy. Scott Youngberg was happy Ben 
Bassford was here to run the meeting. Carole Bassford was happy 
to give Scott a break. Peggy Kelleher was happy her son is going on 
his first official business trip. Ezra Krieg heard from his son in 
Philadelphia where it’s a balmy 16 degrees. Ouch!  He also said “Go 
Rams!”. Carelene Laseter had a great time with her 5 year old 
granddaughter’s birthday and reminded us that Kentucky has won 5 
games in a row. Dave Freeburn was happy his daughter has a new 
job. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

January 30th Meeting:  Today we were happy to see Bill Morse 
who is joining our club. Jay Alperin was happy for our new members. 
Doug Martin, Scott Youngberg, Peggy Kelleher were 
among those honoring Reeve Bright for the Putt-Putt 
Challenge. Reeve was glad the golf was over. Carlene 
Laseter added Kentucky won again and Bob Barcinski 
added a “Go Purdue!” Ezra Krieg is cheering on the 
Rams this weekend in the Super Bowl. Larry Schroeder 
and Bill Morse were glad to be here. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
    

   Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
 

 
    

       January 3 - Ezra (3rd in a row!) Krieg 

   January 9 - Gene Sapino 

 January 16 - Ted Hoskinson 

 January 23 - Larry Schroeder 

 January 30 - Larry (Mr. 2 Time) Schroeder 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  Other Doings. . . . . . 

   Hail! President of the Month! 

         ****** January ****** 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Ben Bassford 

Here are the scheduled POTM’s. Still need someone for 

March & August. Want to help? Sign-Up. Easy-Peasy 

Job ...... 

     February - Carlene Laseter 

    March -  Open 

    April -  Reeve Bright 

    May -  Doug Martin 

    June -  Steve Rubin 

    July -   Alberta Rickard 

    August -  open 

    September -  Ezra Krieg 

       Thank You! 
Our club donated $200 to the Delray Citizen’s 

for Delray Police in honor of Jeff Goldman. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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                The 2nd Annual Great PUTT-PUTT Challenge....  

  The Gauntlet was thrown again by a Rotary Club looking for 

revenge........and Kiwanis was there to defend the trophy!! 

                                    

                                                   Kiwanis V. Rotary  

 

 
It all took place at sun-down on January 28th at Putt'n Around, 350 NE 5th Ave, Delray Beach. With a $25 entry 

fee, we had a great turnout from both camps. Low score honors went to our very own David Freeburn. All 

proceeds went to the Drug Abuse Program, a local non-profit. 

                   Thanks Again to Reeve Bright for Putt-ing this altogether.  
            Kiwanis once again got to take home the Signature Trophy 

Jaybird Productions Presents “Aloha, Aloha, Aloha” 

   Our program on January 30th was a slide show of Jay 

Alperin’s recent trip to Hawaii. Here are some pics from 

his entertaining presentation: 
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  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES 
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

   

    Everything you've ever 

wanted is on the other 

side of fear. 
                 - - George Addair 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
           

                  Put The Glass Down 

 

   A psychologist walked around a room 

while teaching stress management to an 

audience. As she raised a glass of water, 

everyone expected they’d be asked the 

“half empty or half full” question. Instead, 

with a smile on her face, she inquired: 

“How heavy is this glass of water?” 

Answers called out ranged from 8 oz. to 

20 oz. 

   She replied, “The absolute weight 

doesn’t matter. It depends on how long I 

hold it. If I hold it for a minute, it’s not a 

problem. If I hold it for an hour, I’ll have 

an ache in my arm. If I hold it for a day, my arm will 

feel numb and paralyzed. In each case, the weight of 

the glass doesn’t change, but the longer I hold it, the 

heavier it becomes.” 

  She continued, “The stresses and worries in life are like 

that glass of water. Think about them for a while and 

nothing happens. Think about them a bit longer and 

they begin to hurt. And if you think about them all day 

long, you will feel paralyzed - incapable of doing 

anything.” 

Remember to put the glass down. 

     
        

  

 

   2019 Kiwanis Rose Parade    
   Float - “Helping Kids Rock   
              Their Future”  

The 2019 Rose Parade theme was  

"The Melody of Life" . Our float theme was "Helping 

Kids Rock Their Future " 

Kiwanians are justifiably proud of the enhancement 

of children's lives, which we provide with our 
altruistic service for the improvement of our 

communities. Not only are we saving lives as we 
have done through our Worldwide Service Project, 
but making lives better each day, one community 

at a time, one child at a time. 

Proud to be a Kiwanian! 

Recycle Your Electronics 

    Our program on January 23rd was 

presented by Chris Schoeller, the 

Founder and CEO of Memory For 

Memory.  

   Memory for Memory works to increase 

the education and awareness of 

Alzheimer’s disease and dementia 

through recycling of end of life 

electronics.  They securely recycle 

unwanted or unused electronics. They turn donated 

items into revenue that helps find a cure for, and helps 

those impacted by, Alzheimer’s or dementia.  As part of 

the electronic recycling process, Memory for Memory 

educates donors about the impact of Alzheimer’s and 

dementia. 

All donated goods 

are recycled 

securely, 

ethically, and 

efficiently.  By 

adhering to strict data security protocols, Memory for 

Memory removes all data and personal information from 

any data-bearing assets – hard drives, televisions, cell 

phones, speakers, keyboards, etc.  For a list of what 

they accept, please go to https://

www.memoryformemory.org/items-we-accept. 
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     Calendar Of Events  

 

 February 11 .. Terrific Kids,  

           8:15 am, Orchard View Elem     

 March 9   ...... Night Time  

                           “Glo-Ball” 

                        Golf Tournament 

 March 13 ...... Police Appreciation 

                        Breakfast 

 March 30  ..... Feed Palm Beach 

                         County Day 

 April 12 - 14 ... Delray Affair 

                           Fundraiser 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

2/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, February 7th, at 6:00 pm. 

2/13 Mark Lauzier, City Manager 

2/20  Tentative:  Lord’s Place 

2/27 Grandma’s Place 

3/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, March 7th, at 6:00 pm. 

3/13 Police Appreciation 

3/20  George Snow Scholarship Fund  

3/27 Operation 120 

4/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, April 4th, at 6:00 pm. 

4/10 Tentative:  Caradad  

4/17 Tentative: HATT Foundation  

4/24 Tentative:  Ted Hoskinson  

5/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, May 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

5/8 County Commissioner Robert Weinroth 

5/15 OPEN 

5/22 OPEN 

5/29 Ryan Boylston 

6/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, June 6th, at 6:00 pm.  

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  

     954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

        

        Membership 
                Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

 

 
 

                       How do you share   

             Kiwanis? 

 
“I started to talk about the gift of Kiwanis. If I really care 

about other people, why would I not want to share with 

them the best that I have in my life?”  

                        — Ray Mitchell, Indianapolis, Indiana 

“By explaining what it means to me and the pleasure and 

joy I get out of it.” — John Sheridan, Kingwood, Texas 

“We had a member—a long-standing member who’s a 

very proud Kiwanian—and he reached out to people like 

myself ... who were invested in kids’ well being. Once we 

saw what it was about and what we could do on a local 

level, that’s what grabbed hold of me. And that’s what 

made me believe in the mission of Kiwanis.” 

                — Bill Cunningham, Jersey City, New Jersey  

                     
   What’s your formula for sharing  
            Kiwanis with others? 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Doing Good....Feeling Good! 

    Remember, This is The Formula:   Love 
being a Kiwanian. Love your club.  Share it 

with others. Live it.  

The woman seated herself in the psychiatrists office. "What 

seems to be the problem?" the doctor asked.  

"Well, I, uh," she stammered. "I think I, uh, might be a 

nymphomaniac."  "I see," he said. "I can help you, but I must 

advise you that my fee is $80 an hour." 

"That's not bad," she replied. "How much for all night?" 
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         A Closer Look at                    

             Antioxidants 
   Antioxidant is a catchall term for 
any compound that can counteract 
unstable molecules such as free 

radicals that damage DNA, cell 
membranes, and other parts of cells. 

Your body cells naturally produce plenty of antioxidants to put 
on patrol. The foods you eat—and, perhaps, some of the 
supplements you take—are another source of antioxidant 
compounds.  
   Antioxidants are able to neutralize marauders such as free 

radicals by giving up some of their own electrons. When a 
vitamin C or E molecule makes this sacrifice, it may allow a 
crucial protein, gene, or cell membrane to escape damage. 
This helps break a chain reaction that can affect many other 
cells. 

   It is important to recognize that the term “antioxidant” 
reflects a chemical property rather than a specific nutritional 

property. Each of the nutrients that has antioxidant properties 
also has numerous other aspects and should be considered 
individually. The context is also important—in some settings, 
for example, vitamin C is an antioxidant, and in others it can 
be a pro-oxidant. 
   Articles and advertisements have touted antioxidants as a 

way to help slow aging, fend off heart disease, improve 
flagging vision, and curb cancer. Research findings suggest 
little overall benefit of the antioxidants in pill form. On the 
other hand, many studies show that people who consume 
higher levels of these antioxidants in food have a lower risk of 
many diseases. The bottom line? Eating a healthy diet is the 
best way to get your antioxidants. 

   

  The “Golden” 

Years …  

   

..... According to hospital 

regulations, patients are required to 

be escorted out in a wheelchair 

when being discharged. A student 

nurse was having some trouble with 

an elderly gentleman who insisted that he did not need a 

wheelchair. After some discussion about rules being rules, he 

reluctantly agreed. As she was wheeling him out, the student 

nurse asked the man if his wife was going to pick him up. 

"I don't know," he replied. "She's still upstairs in the 

bathroom changing out of her hospital gown." 

 

..... Three old buddies are out for a walk. 

Old guy #1 says, "Windy, isn't it?" 

Old guy #2 says, "No, it's Thursday!" 

Old guy #3 says, "So am I. Let's go get a milk shake." 

 

..... This old guy was talking to his neighbor telling him about 

the new hearing aid he just got. "It cost a fortune, but it was 

worth it. It works perfectly." 

"Really," said the neighbor. "What kind is it?" 

"Ten thirty." 

1) Fact or Crap - 

Walt Disney died 

before Walt Disney 

World opened to the 

public 

2) 2) Fact or Crap -

The first child to be 

eliminated in Charlie 

and the Chocolate  

                         Factory is Veruca Salt. 

3) Fact or Crap - Apocalypse Now was 

released five years before US Troops pulled 

out of Vietnam,. 

4) Fact or Crap - Evel Knievel coined the 

phrase "Kids, do not try this at home" 

5) Fact or Crap - The creator of Atari also 

started the Chuck E. Cheese franchise. 

6) Fact or Crap - Harpers Bazaar was the 

first major publication to feature and 

African American Cover girl.   

                  

                 (Answers on Page 9) 

   A doctor of psychology was doing his normal morning rounds 

when he entered a patient's room. He found Patient #1 

sitting on the floor, pretending to saw a piece of wood in half.  

   Patient #2 was hanging from the ceiling, by 

his feet.  

   The doctor asked patient number #1 what 

he was doing. The patient replied, "Can't you 

see I'm sawing this piece of wood in half?" 

The doctor inquired of Patient #1 what 

Patient #2 was doing. Patient #1 replied,    

   "Oh. He's my friend, but he's a little crazy. 

He thinks he's a lightbulb." The doctor looks 

up and notices Patient #2's face is going all red.  

The doctor asks Patient #1, "If he's your friend, you should 

get him down from there before he hurts himself"  

Patient #1 replies, "What? And work in the dark?" 
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  

Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 

happened on  “This Date in History” 

Here are a few interesting items from the past  

few weeks:  

January 3: 
In 1521, Martin Luther was excommunicated from the 

Roman Catholic Church by Pope Leo X. 

In 1777, Gen. George Washington’s army routed the 

British in the Battle of Princeton, New Jersey. 

In 1938, the March of Dimes campaign to fight polio was established by President 

Franklin D. Roosevelt, who himself had been afflicted with the crippling disease. 

In 1958, the first six members of the newly formed U.S. Commission on Civil 

Rights held their first meeting at the White House. 

In 1959, Alaska became the 49th state as President Dwight D. Eisenhower signed 

a proclamation. 

In 1961, President Dwight D. Eisenhower announced the United States was 

formally terminating diplomatic and consular relations with Cuba. 

In 1967, Jack Ruby, the man who shot and killed Lee Harvey Oswald, the accused 

assassin of President John F. Kennedy, died in a Dallas hospital. 

In 1977, Apple Computer was incorporated in Cupertino, California, by Steve 

Jobs, Steve Wozniak and Mike Makkula Jr. 

In 1980, conservationist Joy Adamson, author of “Born Free,” was killed in 

northern Kenya by a former employee. 

In 2014: The secretive Foreign Intelligence Surveillance Court ruled again that 

the National Security Agency could keep collecting every American’s telephone 

records every day.  

  Birthdays: 
   Actor Dabney Coleman is 87.  

    Singer Stephen Stills is 74.  

    Actress Victoria Principal is 69.  

    Actor Mel Gibson is 63. 

    Actor Jason Marsden (”Ally McBeal”) is 44.  

    Actress Danica McKellar (”The Wonder Years”) is 44.  

    Actor Nicholas Gonzalez (”The O.C.”) is 43.  

    Singer/former “American Idol” contestant Kimberley Locke is 41.  

January 9: 
1788   Connecticut became the fifth state to ratify the U.S. Constitution. 

1861   Mississippi seceded from the Union. 

1915   Pancho Villa signs a treaty with the United States, halting border conflicts. 

1952   Jackie Robinson becomes the highest paid player in Brooklyn Dodger 

history earning $35,000. 

1968   The Surveyor 7 space probe made a soft landing on the moon. It was the 

last of America's unmanned explorations of the lunar surface. 

2006   "The Phantom of the Opera" became the longest-running show in 

Broadway history, surpassing "Cats," which ran for 7,485 performances. 

2007   Apple CEO Steve Jobs unveiled the iPhone. 

2009   The Illinois House voted to impeach Gov. Rod Blagojevich. (The 

Democratic governor was removed from office by the state Senate later in the 

month.) 

   Birthdays: 
    Author Judith Krantz is 91. 

    Singer Joan Baez is 78. 

    Guitarist Jimmy Page of Led Zeppelin is 75.  

    Actor John Doman (“Gotham”) is 74.  

    Singer Crystal Gayle is 68.  

    Actor J.K. Simmons (TV’s “The Closer,” ”Spider-Man” movies) is 64.  

    Actor David Costabile (“Billions,” ”Breaking Bad”) is 52.  

    Singer Dave Matthews of The Dave Matthews Band is 52.  

    Singer A.J. McLean of the Backstreet Boys is 41.  

January 16: 

1789   Georgetown University was established in present-day Washington, D.C. 

1849   English-born Elizabeth Blackwell became the first woman in America to 

receive a medical degree, from the Medical Institution of Geneva, N.Y. 

1865   General William T. Sherman begins a march through the Carolinas. 

1920   The League of Nations holds its first meeting in Paris. 

1944   Eisenhower assumes supreme command of the Allied Expeditionary Force 

in Europe. 

1950   The Israeli Knesset approved a resolution proclaiming Jerusalem the 

capital of Israel. 

1962   Tony Bennett recorded "I Left My Heart in San Francisco" in New York for 

Columbia Records. 

1964   The 24th amendment to the Constitution, eliminating the poll tax in 

federal elections, was ratified. 

1968   North Korea seized the U.S. Navy ship the USS Pueblo, charging it had 

intruded into the communist nation's territorial waters on a spying mission. The 

crew was held for 11 months. 

1977   The TV mini-series "Roots," based on the Alex Haley novel, began airing 

on ABC. 

1991   The Persian Gulf War begins. The massive U.S.-led offensive against Iraq 

— Operation Desert Storm — ending on February 28, 1991. 

   Birthdays: 
   Opera singer Marilyn Horne is 85. 

    Country singer Ronnie Milsap is 76. 

    Director John Carpenter (”Halloween” films) is 71.  

    Actor David Chokachi (”Baywatch”) is 51.  

    Actor Richard T. Jones (”Judging Amy”) is 47.  

    Supermodel Kate Moss is 45.  

    Guitarist James Young of The Eli Young Band is 39.  

January 23: 
1789   Georgetown University was established in present-day Washington, D.C. 

1849   English-born Elizabeth Blackwell became the first woman in America to 

receive a medical degree, from the Medical Institution of Geneva, N.Y. 

1962   Tony Bennett recorded "I Left My Heart in San Francisco" in New York for 

Columbia Records. 

1964   The 24th amendment to the Constitution, eliminating the poll tax in 

federal elections, was ratified. 

1968   North Korea seized the U.S. Navy ship the USS Pueblo, charging it had 

intruded into the communist nation's territorial waters on a spying mission. The 

crew was held for 11 months. 

1971   In Prospect Creek Camp, AK, the lowest temperature ever recorded in the 

U.S. was reported as minus 80 degrees. 

1973   President Richard Nixon announced an accord had been reached to end 

the Vietnam War. 

1977   The TV mini-series "Roots," based on the Alex Haley novel, began airing 

on ABC. 

1985   O.J. Simpson became the first Heisman Trophy winner to be elected to pro 

football’s Hall of Fame in Canton, OH.  
   Birthdays: 
   Actress Chita Rivera is 86.  

    Actor Gil Gerard is 76.  

    Singer Anita Pointer of the Pointer Sisters is 71.  

    Actor Richard Dean Anderson (“MacGyver”) is 69. 

    Singer-guitarist Robin Zander of Cheap Trick is 66.  

    Actress Mariska Hargitay (“Law & Order: Special Victims Unit”) is 55.  

    “CBS This Morning” co-host Norah O’Donnell is 45.  

January 30: 
1933   Adolf Hitler became chancellor of Germany. 

1933   The first episode of the “Lone Ranger” radio program was broadcast on 

station WXYZ in Detroit. 

1962   two members of “The Flying Wallendas” high-wire act were killed when 

their seven-person pyramid collapsed during a performance at the State Fair 

Coliseum in Detroit. 

1968   the Tet Offensive began during the Vietnam War as Communist forces 

launched surprise attacks against South Vietnamese towns and cities. 

1969   The Beatles staged an impromptu concert atop Apple headquarters in 

London; it was the group’s last public performance. 

1973   The rock group KISS performed its first show at a club in Queens, N.Y. 

1981   An estimated 2 million New Yorkers turned out for a ticker-tape parade 

honoring the American hostages freed from Iran. 

1993   Los Angeles inaugurated its Metro Red Line, the city’s first modern 

subway. 

2009   Michael Steele was elected the first black chairman of the Republican 

National Committee.  

    Birthdays: 
    Actor Gene Hackman is 89. 

     Actress Vanessa Redgrave is 82.  

     Musician Phil Collins is 68.  

     Actor Charles S. Dutton (”Roc”) is 68.  

     Country singer Tammy Cochran is 47. 

     Actress Olivia Colman (”The Night Manager”) is 45.  

     Actor Jake Thomas (”Lizzie McGuire,” `’AI”) is 29.  

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 

will be doing…..and Actor Christian Bale comes in, we hope that you 

will buy him a “Vice” drink, as he is 45 years old today.     
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What:  9-hole golf tournament using 

             illuminated golf balls. 4-man team 

             scramble. Shot-gun start. 
 

Where:  Delray Beach Golf Club 

                2200 Highland Ave. 

                Delray Beach, FL 33444 

                (561) 243-7380 
 

 When:   March 9th, 6:00 pm 
 

 

  Cost:    $60.00 per person  
                 ($240 per team) 
                Includes golf balls, glow sticks,                 
                food and one mulligan per person.                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sponsor Board: Instead of being a hole  
sponsor, you can advertise your business 
on our sponsor board.  $20.00 per business. 
 

Contact:  Bob Barcinski, (561) 704-2780 

 

Misc. Info:  Bring a small flashlight. Limited 
to 18 four person teams. If you sign  up and 
don’t show, you still owe!  No Refunds! 

      Registration Form 
Registration for the foursomes are due  
by March 4th. 

                   Name                               Phone # 
Player 1 
___________________________________________ 

 

Player 2 
___________________________________________ 

 

Player 3 
___________________________________________ 

 

Player 4 

___________________________________________ 

       All Players Must Sign Waiver on Back of  
                       Registration Form! 
 
Sponsor Board cost $20.00. Please attach your 
business card with payment. 
 

Sponsor’s Name:     
              ___________________________________ 

 

 Phone: ___________________________________ 
 
                 Please make checks payable to: 

“Delray Beach Kiwanis” 

and mail to 

PO Box 7083 

Delray Beach, FL 33482-7083 
 

All proceeds go to support  
Delray Beach Kiwanis Children’s Programs 

 

Thank you for your support! 

     14th Annual Delray Kiwanis  

  Night Golf Tournament  

                    Registration Form   

                                                                 

                                                                                               Benefitting Kiwanis Children’s Charities            
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  If you have something for the newsletter,  
please send it to  Scott Youngberg   
via E-mail:  esysy@att.net      

                    ——Thank you                                                                 

    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 

9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

  Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       (Answers on Page 10) 

       

     Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

 ....Johnny comes back home 

from school and tells his father, 

"Dad, tomorrow you are invited to 

a special parent meetings at 

school." 

"How much special?"  

"Well, just me, you, the director 

and two investigators from the 

FBI." 

....An old man on crowded bus has trouble finding a seat.  

The bus careened down the avenue, shaking the 

passengers from left to right, and the old man, unable to 

support himself properly with his cane, fell to the floor. 

Little Johnny, sitting nearby, looked down at him and 

said, "If you put a little rubber cap on the end of your 

cane, you wouldn't fall like that. 

The old man looked up and replied, "If your daddy had 

done the same, I would have a place to sit on this stupid 

bus." 

    Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

  Answers.......... 
1) Fact - Disney was able to enjoy 

the Magic Kingdom in California for 

11 years, but died in 1966, 5 years 

before the Florida location opened. 

2) Crap - In order it was Augustus 

Gloop (pipe), Violet Beauregarde

(blueberry), Vercua (a bad nut), 

then Mike TV. 

3) Crap - The film was released in 1979, six years after 

US Troops were sent home from the war. 

4) Fact - Evel (born Robert Craig Knievel) would utter the 

phrase during interviews after completing the stunt. He 

retired in 1976 after injuring a bystander. 

5) Fact - Nolan Bushnell, created Pong and Atari and also 

launched the first Chuck E. Cheese Pizza time theater in 

1977. 

6) Crap - It was American Vogue who put Beverly 

Johnson on its cover in August of 1974. 

 “I didn’t fight my way to the top of the  

          food chain to be a vegetarian” 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  

Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 

Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 

Division 21 of the Florida District. 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2018-19  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                          Poly Lat  
 

        2018-19  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                       Steve LeBlanc  
            Email: stephenjohnleblanc@gmail.com  

        2018-19  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      John Sullivan  
               Email: dnite10@bellsouth.net  

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Clive Daniels Furniture Store Upstairs  
       1351 NW Boca Raton Blvd  
       Boca Raton  (NW Corner Glades Road & NW 2nd Ave) 

 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon 
       New China Buffet 
       5841 Lake Worth Road 
       Greenacres 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2018-19  President:  Winifred Holland  
               Email: Winnieh1024@gmail.com  
        Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

               

      Governor’s  Message           
       by Steve LeBlanc, Florida Kiwanis Governor  

 

   Today is Sunday, January 13, 2019. As I sit here in 

front of this glowing screen on a beautiful, warm 

morning in SW Florida, I find myself looking back on the 

first quarter of the Kiwanis year with a smile on my 

face. 

   Since our last message, Chris & I have had the privilege of 

completing twelve (12) more divisional visits, attended milestone 
achievement ceremonies, participated in Christmas parades, attended 
CKI and Key Club BOD meetings and aided our home club, Northside 
Naples, in carrying out a “revamped” version of our signature project, 
Christmas in Immokalee.  

   I am also very pleased to report that, as of December 31, the Florida 
District has the 2nd highest number of new members (207) in North 

America and 3rd highest in all of Kiwanis International. Things like that 
don’t “just happen”. It is a clear indication that members are becoming 
more engaged in aiding the growth of the organization and are creating 
a positive atmosphere which appeals to prospective new members. 
Thanks to all who have invited someone to join our organization. If you 
have not yet invited a friend to join, what are you waiting for? I know 
one thing for certain…100% of those we DO NOT ask to join, will NOT 

join.  
   I want to shine a light on two events which, in my opinion, 
demonstrate what we are talking about this year. First, we visited the 
Kiwanis Club of Rockledge in November to help them celebrate the 
100,000th pair of new shoes provided to worthy children at their local 
elementary schools. This project has been continuously operating for 

over 50 years! And that is not a typo, they have provided over 100,000 

pairs of shoes! We were totally blown away by this project! Hearing the 
history from members, praise from community members and the 
smiles on the faces of the children left an indelible mark on our hearts. 
This project truly represented how Kiwanis selflessly gives to make the 
community better and improve the lives of local children. (Seems I 
have heard those words somewhere before!)  

   Next, I want to tell you about the Longboat Key Kiwanis Club. This 
club was having its share of issues that crept in over time and the club 
was ready to close. They decided to hasten the liquidation of their 
foundation and thereby increased their scholarship distribution. At that 
ceremony, members heard student after student give testimonials to 
the importance of the club’s generosity and the impact these funds had 
on their young lives. Collectively, the members had a “group Kiwanis 

moment” and decided the work they do is simply too important to their 
community to stop. (at this point, recall the KI magazine with the black 

cover and the title “What if Kiwanis Didn’t Exist”) Once the group 
decided to reverse their decision on closing, it was truly amazing how 
some of their problems were suddenly capable of being solved while 
others were no longer problems at all. 

   The point of both these examples is this: We have to step back and 
decide what is truly important. If your club can do this, your major 
problems become minor and your minor problems tend to solve 
themselves with a little civil conversation between members. We are 
here for the children, the community and the improvement of society 
as a whole and that should be the focus of all clubs and members. 

   As we head into 2019, we need to continue our impressive track 

record of the first quarter and all do our part to make this district the 
best it can be…and don’t forget to smile, laugh and have FUN while 
doing it! 

   Thanks for all you do for our Kiwanis Family. 

   Steve & Chris LeBlanc 

 

Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 
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       From Our Photographer’s    

        Camera…… 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two 

giving us some great memories from recent 
meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


